26/07/2017 31 Mar 2017

# **Minutes of 31 March 2017 CTC Coventry meeting**

#### Attendance

Simon Clarke, Kevin Croucher, Dave Hearn, Carl Lewis, George Riches, Ann Thomas, Mike Thomas, Bob Tinley, Paul Whitehead

# **Apologies for non Attendance**

Gordon Mead, Kevin Rourke, Roger Shelbourn

#### Clubroom

Dave Hearn reported that £229 had been collected as entrance fees for the 2016/17 season, leading to a surplus after expenses of £51. It was agreed that no increase in entrance fees would be made for the 2017/18 season, unless an unexpected increase in costs occurs.

#### Meriden Service

Dave Hearn reported that he had obtained full funding from Cycling UK, as the event was classed as "national". The reception after the service will take place in the Methodist hall instead of the usual venue, the village hall.

### **Centenary**

It was suggested that preparations should start for centenary celebrations of the founding of the Coventry section of the Cyclists Touring Club.

## **Sunday Rides**

See website

## Obituaries in Cycle magazine April May 2017

It was noted that the April / May edition of Cycle did not contain any obituaries. Instead there was a notice which stated that the obituaries were published on-line and supplying a "broken" weblink.

The secretary agreed to complain to the editor, making the point that those members most interested in obituaries were those, due to age, who were the most unlikely to have easy web access.

### **Next Meeting**

Friday 28th July 2017, 19:00 at the Hearn household.